
 
 

 
 

 
1st June 2024 
 
Dear Sir or Madam 
 
I would like to lodge my objection to the Brooklands Farm Development. I object to this for 
the following reasons. 
 
Sewage and water pollution as is well known is a massive problem in the local area, do we 
really want to make things worse. 
 
The loss of more green space will make the risk of flooding even more serious, where will 
the rainwater go when we concrete over even more natural drainage. 
 
Our water supply and services are already creaking, can we really cope with such an increase 
on demand. As is well known to local residents parking and traffic in Whitstable is a 
nightmare problem if all these additional people come into the town from the development 
where are they going to park and the increase in traffic and pollution will be horrendous. 
Will these properties be for local people or once again as Duncan Downs development are a 
large proportion going to be bought by a London Borough for their housing needs, our 
healthcare and dentists cannot cope without more people needing treatment. 
 
Do we really need to concrete over our beautiful countryside. Surely we are meant to be 
saving the planet not covering it over with more and more houses. Wildlife is struggling and 
we must owe it to them to protect them and their habitat. We don’t own the planet and we 
should all live in harmony not push more and more species to extinction. 
 
We should also be looking at our country being more self sustainable and not relying on 
importing our food, why lose valuable farm land. 
 
I am very distressed that this development is even being considered. Whitstable is already 
suffering from over development please don’t make things worse. 
 
Please please consider my objection to this development, it will affect everybody. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
K Jones 




